THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION
AUSTIN

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

August 28, 1940

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education Department
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I was glad to receive your letter of August 24 and to learn that you had reached home safely and had enjoyed your work here in Austin. It was a pleasure to have you as a member of our summer session staff and to tell you of the many expressions from your students of appreciation for what they received from your instruction.

It was a pleasure to meet Mrs. Allen and to get better acquainted with you and hope that we may someday in the future be able to renew this acquaintanceship.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

D. K. Brace, Chairman

IMB: eq